

Thursday, Aug 27, 2020

Request for Decision

Electric Vehicle (EV) Infrastructure

Presented To: Finance and Administration Committee

Presented: Tuesday, Sep 15, 2020

Type: Managers' Reports

Resolution

That the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a business case for consideration during 2021 budget deliberations regarding the Zero –Emission Vehicle Infrastructure Program, as outlined in the report entitled "Electric Vehicle (EV) Infrastructure", from the General Manager of Corporate Services, presented at the Finance and Administration Committee meeting on September 15, 2020.

Relationship to the Strategic Plan / Health Impact Assessment

This program supports the City's strategic plan to support ecological sustainability, strengthen strategies and policies to mitigate impact of climate change and build climate resiliency into existing programs.

Report Summary

This report seeks authorization to prepare business case in the 2021 budget for the Zero Emissions Vehicle Infrastructure program from Natural Resources Canada.

Financial Implications

There are no financial implications associated with this report and if approved the business case will be considered in the 2021 budget.

Signed By

Report Date

Report Prepared By

Sajeev Shivshankaran Manager of Energy Initiatives Digitally Signed Aug 27, 20

Manager Review

Shawn Turner
Director of Assets and Fleet Services
Digitally Signed Aug 27, 20

Division Review

Ed Stankiewicz Executive Director of Finance, Assets and Fleet Digitally Signed Aug 28, 20

Financial Implications

Steve Facey
Manager of Financial Planning &
Budgeting
Digitally Signed Aug 28, 20

Recommended by the Department

Kevin Fowke General Manager of Corporate Services Digitally Signed Aug 28, 20

Recommended by the C.A.O.

Ed Archer Chief Administrative Officer Digitally Signed Aug 28, 20

Background

The purpose of this report is to provide the Finance and Administration Committee with information on the Natural Resources Canada (NRCan) Zero-Emission Vehicle Infrastructure Program.

In 2019, Council declared a climate emergency. A target of net zero greenhouse gas emissions by 2050 was directed by Council Resolution (CC2019-151). This was reaffirmed in the 2019-2027 City of Greater Sudbury Strategic Plan to build climate resiliency into existing programs.

This program supports the City's strategic plan to support ecological sustainability, strengthen strategies and policies to mitigate the impact of climate change and build climate resiliency into existing programs.

Electric Vehicle (EV) charging is an important component of the Community Energy & Emissions Plan (CEEP), tied to building a Sustainable City. The CEEP illustrates what is required to achieve a 2050 net-zero emissions target in the City of Greater Sudbury. Although substantial effort is required to reduce energy use and transition from fossil fuel supplied energy, the environmental, financial, and community benefits indicate that the endeavor is worthwhile.

In order to support the electrification of transportation, the Government of Canada has launched the Zero-Emission Vehicle Infrastructure Program by NRCan. This is mainly to support access to localized and visible charging infrastructure, which is key to alleviate consumer concerns about where to charge their vehicle and to subsidize deployment of a network of zero-emission vehicle charging (level 2 and higher) and refueling stations in more localized areas.

According to the Electric Vehicle Society- Greater Sudbury, there are 14 EV charging locations located in Greater Sudbury. A listing of these locations can be found in appendix- A

Program Details

Both the provincial and federal governments have increased investment in EV charging infrastructure. The objective of this Project is to support the deployment of infrastructure in public places, on street, multi-unit residential buildings, workplace, as well as, strategic infrastructure projects for mass transit, urban delivery, and fleet applications. The Zero Emissions Vehicles Infrastructure Program (ZEVIP) objective is to address the lack of charging and refueling stations in Canada, one of the key barriers to EV adoption, by increasing the availability of localized charging opportunities where Canadians live, work, and play. With the number of electric vehicles on the road positioned to grow at an exponential rate (to reach 30% of the global market share by 2030), it may be prudent to incorporate EV charging systems at our City parking arrangements. The program will support 50% of the project costs- up to a maximum of \$5,000,000 per project.

Conclusion

EV's are a crucial piece of the net- zero greenhouse gas emission by 2050 objective declared by Council. The ZEVIP program will provide 50% funding up to a maximum project cost of \$5 million.

Staff recommend that Council authorize a business case to be developed for consideration for the 2021 budget.

Appendix "A"

EV Charging Station Locations

- 1) Ford Lincoln Belanger Dealership, 204 Michael Street, Chelmsford
- 2) Tim Horton's, 514 Notre Dame St E, Azilda
- 3) Ionic Engineering, 95 Mumford Rd, Lively
- 4) 2404 Long Lake Road, Sudbury Tesla Supercharger
- 5) Southside Chevrolet, 2601 Regent Street, Sudbury
- 6) Science North, 100 Ramsey Lake Road, Sudbury
- 7) Quality Inn Conference Centre, 290 Elgin Street South, Sudbury
- 8) Sudbury Hyundai, 1120 Kingsway, Sudbury
- 9) Audi Dealership, 1593 Lasalle Boulevard, Sudbury
- 10) Nickel Centre International Truck Centre, 1035 Falconbridge Rd, Sudbury
- 11) Mid North Mitsubishi Chargepoint, 2100 Kingsway, Sudbury
- 12) Palladino BMW, 1115 Kingsway, Sudbury
- 13) Source for Sports, 1338 Kingsway, Sudbury
- 14) Petro Canada, 1810 Regent Street, Sudbury